St. Mary of the Hills School

Dear Parent/Guardian:

The following information is required for entrance to <u>Pre-School and Pre-Kindergarten</u> for your child for September 2021.

- Report of a physical exam done within the past year
- Complete list of immunizations –(including DTap 4 doses, Polio 3 doses, Hepatitis B 3 doses, MMR 1 dose, Varicella 1 dose, Hib 1-4 doses)
- Report of a lead test

Massachusetts State Law (MGL c76, ss15 and 15c, 105 CMR 220.000) requires proof of immunization for school entrance. It states that unimmunized children "shall not be admitted to school". The reason for the strict adherence to this policy is that children who are unimmunized are not only at risk themselves, but pose a danger of transmission of infection to others who cannot be effectively immunized due to age or medical conditions, and to protect others who may have had vaccine failure.

This information will be due by August 31st, 2021.

Thank you for your cooperation. Pamela Campbell, RN School Nurse